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Picnic Point High School 
Works notification  

 
21 November 2022  
 
Dear residents, parents and carers,  
 
As part of the upgrade of Picnic Point High School, works to remove asbestos containing materials 
within Block D are required before the building is demolished.  
 
Safety measures will be in place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local community. 
This includes installing A-class hoardings around the building, encapsulating the building in an 
airtight ‘bubble’ and installing air monitors for the duration of the works. Onsite staff completing 
the removal works will also wear protective clothing such as face masks, coveralls, gloves and 
footwear.  
 
Works will commence from Monday 28 November 2022 and continue for up to eight weeks, 
weather permitting.  
 
All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by an 
independent occupational hygienist in strict accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and a 
project-specific asbestos management plan.  
 
As an additional precautionary measure, the occupational hygienist will be onsite at all times 
during the works. Testing will be completed to ensure the building has been fully remediated and 
the school will receive a clearance certificate before demolition works commence.  
 
Please be assured the removal of this material does not pose a risk to students, school staff and the 
community.  
 
The health, safety, and well-being of the school and the local community is School Infrastructure 
NSW’s highest priority and we will continue to keep the community updated.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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Map of the Picnic Point High School upgrade 
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